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DATES TO REMEMBER: 
May 9                     Professional Learning Day- No School for Students
May 16                    Staff Retreat- No School for Students
May 19                    Victoria Day- No School for Students & Staff
May 26                    CSCC Meeting 4:30pm @ McPherson
June 5	                   McPherson Spring Celebration of Learning
June 6                    Professional Learning Day- No School for Students
June 11 	       Bateman Spring Celebration of Learning
June 19                   Grade 8 Farewell
June 21                    National Indigenous Peoples’ Day
June 24                   Progress Reports Sent Home
June 26                   Last Day for Students



Principal’s Message
Wow! Where has the year gone? As we are nearing the last months of this school year, we are starting to plan for the 2025-2026 school year as we excitedly look forward to moving into our new school. If you or a family you know are moving or planning to attend awâsisak kâ-nîmîhtocik – St. Francis School (ᐊᐋᐧᓯᓴᐠ ᑲᓃᒦᐦᑐᒋᐠ) in the fall, please contact the office to let us know. Having the most accurate numbers helps us in planning tentative classroom arrangements and staffing needs. We will be sharing tentative classroom and staffing plans later in June.
We are currently accepting registrations for next year. We offer a K-9 Catholic Cree Bilingual program and bus city wide. Children who will be 5 years old on or before December 31, 2025 can register for kindergarten by contacting the school or visiting www.gscs.ca/kindergarten.  If you have any questions or are looking at registering your children do not hesitate to call at (306)659-7310. 

ATTENDANCE INITIATIVE 
Regular school attendance is very important in helping students achieve academic success. In the spirit of supporting great attendance St. Francis McPherson has started a monthly attendance initiative with exciting draws each month. For the month of April, students with at least 85% attendance for the month will receive a glazed donut and be entered into a draw to win a $100 WalMart gift card. The classroom with the most improved attendance will win a pancake breakfast. 

SCHOOL ZONES/PARKING
Please be reminded of the reduced speed to 30 km/h in school zones every day from 7:00am to 7:00 pm. The few extra seconds can save a child from serious injury. As well, please avoid parking in the school bus or special needs (handicapped) loading zones.  Vehicles in these zones will be ticketed. There are 18 busses dropping off and picking up students and arrive at the school at 8:30am and 3:00pm Monday-Friday. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

BUS/TRANSPORTATION
First Student will continue to drive students to and from school and transfer grades 6 to 9 students to St. Frances Bateman. Students provided with transportation will be expected to cooperate in a respectful and safe manner to and from school.  Please call the school if you have questions regarding rules and regulations.  If you are picking up your child after school and they normally take the bus home, please have a written note to give to the teacher.  If you have a concern with bussing, please feel free to contact First Student directly at (306)343-2125 or late bus inquiry at 343-3300.
There is also an app you can download to track your child’s bus.  FirstView Bus Tracking, the code for St Frances on McPherson is 39N2, for Bateman it is DVVU.
St. Frances McPherson (Pre-K-Gr. 5) School Day Hours
	8:55	School Begins 
	10:15	Gr. 3-5 Recess
10:30	K-2 Recess  
	11:45	Lunch hour 
11:45-12:05: K-Gr.3 students eating; Gr.3-5 students outside
12:05-12:25: K-Gr.3 students outside; Gr. 3-5 students eating
	12:30	Classes resume 
	2:00	K-2 Recess
	2:15	Gr. 3-5 Recess
	3:25	Dismissal
St. Frances Bateman (Gr. 6-9) School Day Hours
	9:05am		School Begins
	10:35am		Recess Bell (10 min)
	11:30am		Lunch (30 min)
	1:30pm		Recess (10 min) 
	3:10pm		Dismissal (Students board transfer buses back to St. Frances McPherson and then home)

Student Expectations
Our school expectation for all students and staff is Miyo-Pimohtewin, meaning “walking in a good way”. 

Definition of bullying: A student is bullied when he or she is repeatedly exposed to negative actions on the part of one or more students causing emotional, psychological, and/or physical harm.  These negative actions are intentional and hurtful.  Bullying can be verbal, physical, electronic/on-line, relational, and reactive.  Bullying involves an imbalance of power, creates fear, and is not gender specific. As a school, we work with parents/caregivers to ensure each reported incident of bullying is addressed with appropriate consequences and accompanying teaching strategies to support the instigators of bullying.  
Definition of conflict: Conflict is a disagreement or a difference of opinion or interests between equals. The people involved in a conflict may disagree vehemently and emotions may run high. When conflict is badly managed, it may result in aggression. In a conflict, both parties have power to influence the situation. That is their goal.
Please report any incidents of conflict or bullying to the school if your child reports any such incidences to you at home.  It is not always seen by adults in the building, your help and cooperation is greatly appreciated to ensure the safety of all students.

NOON LUNCH
Students have the privilege of eating lunch at school when it is not possible to go home.  This year we will continue to eat in our classrooms. All lunchroom expectations continue, including: remain in their classrooms during the eating portion of the lunch time, clean up after themselves, and be respectful. Supervision will be provided during the noon lunch hour.  If you are dropping off lunch for your child(ren) please check in at the main office first and Joan, Sherry, or Jayme will call your child(ren) down to pick it up, or you can drop it off at their classroom.  
MICROWAVES
Please do not send microwaveable food with your child for lunch or snacks. Microwaves are not available for student use. Thanks for your understanding and cooperation. If you have any questions or concerns then feel free to contact the school.
 STUDENT ALLERGIES
Please remember that we strive to be a nut free school. We have many students with nut allergies and want to ensure they are in a safe environment at school.







 PROFESSIONAL LEARNING DAYS
Greater Saskatoon Catholic Schools use Professional Learning Days for elementary school staff for staff meetings, planning and professional development. On these days there are no students at school. Our next Professional Learning Day is Friday, May 9th.

CATHOLIC SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Our next meeting is on Monday, May 26th at 4:30pm. We will be meeting in person at the McPherson location. This is a great opportunity to be involved in your child’s education, be involved in decision making at the school level and meet parents of other children from St. Frances.  We meet once every 2 months for no more than an hour. All are welcome, even if you come for just some of the meetings.  Please call the school if you want more information 306-659-7310.   

CELL PHONE USAGE
As part of the Ministry of Education’s new cell phone policy, all students must have their cell phones put away and out of sight for the duration of the school day, including recess, lunch, and during transitions. Please remind your children of these new directives. 

TOYS AND PERSONAL ELECTRONIC DEVICES
We encourage students to leave all toys and personal electronic devices at home.  We want to create an environment free of distractions and we also know that when a child loses or belongings go missing, it creates unnecessary hardship for that child.  The school does not replace items such as toys or electronic devices if they are lost or stolen. Please share this expectation with your child.

NUTRITION POSITIVE SCHOOL/NUTRITION PROGRAM
St. Frances prides itself in being a nutrition positive school.  We provide breakfast, nutritious snacks, and offer a nutritional lunch to those students who need it (students are encouraged to bring a lunch, if possible, but lunch will always be available to those who need one).  We are a pop and energy drink free school and discourage students from bringing any pop into the school. We appreciate your support in growing healthy children!
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